
Hand in Hand 
Friday 21st January 2022 

Notice: Roskear School distributes fliers and magazines offering family services or posts details of local activities on the 
newsletter. Whilst we think that parents might like the information and find it useful, the school does not necessarily     

endorse these services.  

Learning together for a better future 

Dear Parent / Carers 
Last week and this week we are seeing Covid cases increase throughout the school. I 
therefore kindly ask that we all remain vigilant and if you receive a text that says that 
there is Covid in your child's class please continue to ensure your child takes a daily 
LFT. 

At present we have a number of staff off and as such we will do our very best to keep 
business as usual but please be patient with us, especially with the office team who are 
short staffed.  

I would like to finish, however, with high praise to the staff and children, who despite 
changes in staff and reduced staffing, continue to focus on the learning and rise to the 
challenge.  

My thanks as always to each of you for your continued support.  

Take care and stay safe. 

Message from Miss Furnish 

 

Alexa in Porthreath for her 

wonderful core control and 

balancing this week in Real PE  

Year 1 have started their unit of learning about 
where we live and our local area.  

We learnt that a coastal area is where the land 
and sea meet.  

We painted our own maps and labelled all of the 
physical and natural features of a coastal area 
on them. 



Additions in red 

21.02.22 - 25.02.22 - Half Term 

28.02.22 - School Closure Day 

11.04.22 - 22.04.22 - Easter holiday 

30.05.22 - 03.06.22 - Half Term 

22.07.21 - School closes at 1.30pm for       
Summer holidays 

25.07.22 - Inset Day 

26.07.22 - Inset Day  

SPANISH 
This week, Year 4 
have been learning 
how to pronounce different parts of the 
day in Spanish.  

With an adult, practice pronouncing these 
different parts of the day. Can you 
remember them all?    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Teddy in Year 1  for trying 
his best in all he does. 

Alesha in Year 2 for her 
wonderful writing and 
amazing progress.  

Archie in Year 3 for his 
determination and focus on 
learning.  

Nursery for their 
wonderful story telling. 

The Nursery children have been 
enjoying a theme about animals 
called ‘Going Wild’. They painted 
animals from the story ‘Dear Zoo’ 
including a jumpy frog and a 
naughty monkey!  

Some children can now write their 
names and their counting is out of 
this world. 



 

Weekly results! 

Gwithian – 55 

Poldhu - 94 

Marazion - 19  

Year 1/2 winner: Poldhu 

Coverack---- 97 

Truro – 65 

Falmouth – 79 

Newlyn – 77 

Year 3/4 winner: Coverack 

St Piran ---- 197 

St Blazey--- 94 

Helston - 59 

St Petroc - 95 

Miss Morris-Marsham, Team 3/4 leader has 
been visiting all the classes! She has seen 
some fantastic learning and chatted to some 
of the Year 4 children about their maths.  

They loved being given challenges and want-
ed more! It was so lovely to speak to the 
children and she can’t wait to visit them 
again next week to see their amazing learn-
ing.  





 

 

TOY SALE—Friday, January 28th  

Toys will be on sale on Friday as part of  this 
year’s charity raising event for  
Cancer UK and the Children's Hospice.  

All toys £1. Thank you. 

 



KS1 Book of the Week - Not Now, Bernard 

Author: David McKee            Book Level: 1.4 

Bernard tries to warn his parents that there is a monster in the garden, but 
they ignore him.  

KS2 Book of the Week – Rumble Star 

Author: Abi Elphinstone         Book Level: 6.9 

When Casper stumbles into Rumblestar and meets Utterly, he must find his 
courage and help save the Unmapped Kingdoms.  

 

Roskear Readers Weekly Word Count 

It has been another great week for reading here at Roskear School. Every week in school, 
we celebrate the word count, both whole class and individual children. At the end of every 

half term, each child with the highest word count across the school and the child with the highest number 
of tests passed are awarded a prize. So, all you readers out there get reading and passing those quizzes  

This Week’s Class Word Count 

1st Place – St Petroc 1,144,699,  2nd Place – Helston 774,710,  3rd Place – St Blazey 608,853 

This Week’s Word Count - Children 

James (Coverack) – 52,446, Anita (Falmouth) – 49,003, Dylan (Helston) – 247,548 

Ronnie (Newlyn) – 60,019, Charlie (St Blazey) – 258,404, Lilliana (St Petroc) – 357,233 

Finn (St Piran) – 155,400, Darcy (Truro) – 52,513, Amelija (Marazion) – 1,106, Max (Portreath) - 742 

Position Class  % Attend Number of Late 

pupils 

Change from previous 

week 

1st St Petroc 98.6 0 -3 

2nd Falmouth 98.3 3 +3 

3rd  Poldhu 97.9 0 -3 

4th Gwithian 95.9 1 - 

5th St. Blazey 93.6 3 -1 

6th Coverack 92.4 0 -4 

6th Truro 92.4 0 -1 

8th Helston 92.3 4 +2 

9th Chapel Porth 92.1 4 - 

10th Marazion 91.7 3 - 

10th Portreath 91.7 0 -1 

12th Porthcurno 91.3 0 -3 

13th Newlyn 89.3 1 -2 

14th St Piran 83.4 4 +3 

Totals Whole School 92.9 23 -8 

ATTENDANCE DATA   

This year’s target is 96% 

Congratulations to    

St Petroc 
who came 

First 

this week. 

 



Class Name Reason for certificate 

Chapel Porth Courtney For her resilient attitude to her learning and for always trying her best. Well done 

Porthcurno Brody For creating a fantastic storymap, including drawing pictures and writing labels. You 
are a superstar! 

Poldhu Seb For learning to recognize his numbers 

Gwithian Capri For her fantastic maths and being a resilient and resourceful learner. 

Portreath Max For following all of our golden rules this week. Well done! 

Marazion Brax For his amazing attitude to his learning. He has tried his best in all subjects. Super 
work Brax! 

Coverack Theo S For showing his amazing maths to the class 

Truro Esme For showing good manners and respect 

Falmouth Nevaeh For her beautiful writing this week. 

Newlyn Luca For his amazing ideas and effort in writing this week. 

St. Blazey Austeja For her amazing attitude to swimming – becoming far more confident. 

St. Piran Isla For incredible perseverance during swimming this week! 

Helston Olly Trying his very best in all that he does. 

St. Petroc Woody For trying his hardest in our geography lesson and being able to locate hazardous 
locations in North America on a map. 

Congratulations to the following pupils who achieved ‘Star of the week’   

 

They researched tectonic plates and where these were situated around the world.  

They discovered that there are 4 plates (North America Plate, Juan de Fuca Plate, Caribbean Plate and 
Cocos Plate) located around North America, which is why it is such a hazardous place to live.  

During the lesson, pupils also discovered that New Orleans was built on marsh land and that it is pre-
dicted by the year 2100 this city-parish will no longer exist.  

This week in geography 

Year 6 have been learning 

about hazardous locations 

in North America and how 

to locate these on a map.  



Menu for week commencing Monday 24th January 2022 

  


